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FEBRUARY FLIES BY
February is the shortest month of the year and it has flown by here in Singapore. We have had Chinese (lunar) New 
Year celebrations, change of courses at Four Seas, teaching opportunities with the Jurong congregation, and more.

TheThe Chinese New Year time here in Singapore is special with decorations, treats, festive foods, generous gifts, and 
good will towards others. While there are religious traditions and customs that go along with the history and 
celebration, the Christians here only celebrate it as a secular and cultural holiday season. To remind and instruct us all, 
Chee Meng Cheong, one of the local elders, gave a great sermon this month on the history, boundaries, and cautions 
which should be exercised by Christians during this time. In this regard, it is very much like Christmas in the United 
States. We were the beneficiaries of many treats from our brethren which we enjoyed greatly. The kids enjoy the 
seasonseason because they receive ang bao or “red packets” with money inside. Unfortunately, Covid restrictions kept us 
and the local people from fully celebrating the holiday. There were even special restrictions in Singapore about having 
visitors in your home who were not kin. So, all over the world we know that people are ready for travel to be easier, 
people to be healthier, and restrictions to be lighter.

As always, I was blessed to teach in the local Bible class program on Sundays and Wednesdays. We are still studying 
the book of Acts. Lisa and I are preparing for upcoming lessons both for the local congregations in Singapore and 
congregations in Malaysia. It is our hope to be able to teach in the coming months, but this teaching will almost 
certainly be via Zoom as border restrictions remain in place. I have also continued teaching “Tuesday Tips” lessons 
from Biblical Poetry on Jurong’s Facebook page as a local outreach. February's theme was “Love and Marriage.”

TheThe work at Four Seas needs your prayers as students who have been accepted wait to see if they will be able to get 
into the country. We need some restrictions to be loosened, and we need quarantines to be allowed in places other 
than hotels. We were hoping that the new students could join us in person in April, but that does not look like it will be 
possible. So, our studentship remains at 11 second year, 3 first year (all local guys), and 1 wrap-around student.

LisaLisa has been homeschooling the children. Annie (5 years old) has learned to read recently and parents can 
understand the joy and difficulty that learning to read brings! All of the kids were very happy to get local holidays (like 
Chinese New Year) off from school, but they still expect to get “USA holidays” off too. As I have said before, the 
children participate in a home school sports league. They are currently learning and playing floor ball. I had my first 
chance to go and watch them practice and compete this month on a Tuesday morning while the FSC students took 
final exams. They are all growing like weeds. 

WWe appreciate each one of you very much. Thank you for supporting, encouraging, and praying for our family. Please 
keep us in prayer!




